From: reviews < reviews@lgbce.org.uk > Sent: Tuesday, July 30, 2024 6:53 AM

Subject: Electoral Review of Oxfordshire County Council: Final Recommendations



30 July 2024

Dear Sharon Groth

## **Electoral Review of Oxfordshire County Council: Final Recommendations**

The Local Government Boundary Commission for England has published final recommendations setting out new electoral arrangements for Oxfordshire.

Details of the recommended changes are contained in a report which explains how they have been developed, including how we have taken local views into account. The report and interactive mapping are available on our website at <a href="https://www.lgbce.org.uk/all-reviews/oxfordshire">https://www.lgbce.org.uk/all-reviews/oxfordshire</a>.

The recommendations only become law once they have received parliamentary approval. The formal document (a draft Order) to start that process will be laid in Parliament shortly. The draft Order will provide for the new electoral arrangements for Oxfordshire County Council to come into effect for local elections in 2025.

The electoral arrangements for Witney Town Council will change because of our recommendations. Please find attached a map outlining the new electoral arrangements.

We would like to invite you to participate in our online opinion survey. This survey seeks feedback on the review processes and procedures, to identify improvements that can be made. We would be grateful if you could spare some time to complete the survey at <a href="https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/JCSH8VL">https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/JCSH8VL</a>.

Yours sincerely

Review Officer Reviews@lgbce.org.uk 0330 500 1525